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Good afternoon. My name is Chandra Bhatnagar, I am a senior attorney with the Human 
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In the past few years, the United Nations Committee on the Elimination of Racial 

Discrimination and other U.N. human rights experts have provided specific and detailed 

recommendations advising the United States government of the need to address ongoing 

systemic issues of racial discrimination through domestic implementation of human 

rights obligations.   

 

While enforcement levels of some anti-discrimination laws have increased across the 

nation due to the hard work of the Justice Department's Civil Rights Division, more needs 

to be done in order to bring U.S. laws and policies in line with international human rights 

norms. For example, the Obama administration should take concrete measures to fully 

implement the ICERD and other related human rights obligations, and create a special 

task force to develop a plan of action to implement ICERD at all government levels.  

 

Furthermore, the Obama administration should issue an executive order to fully 

implement U.S. treaty obligations and create an accountable and transparent mechanism 

to integrate international human rights into domestic policy. This action will ensure the 

effective implementation and follow-up on recommendations made by United Nations 

human rights bodies.  

While progress has been made in the United States t


